HALSTEAD TOWN COUNCIL NEWSLETTER



Issue 2 February 2021

CRIME

Through the awareness of Halstead town Council staff, a recent theft was solved and the victim of the crime was reunited with his tools which had been stolen with his van, and dumped in one of the town's car parks. A member of staff sent photos to the police officer responsible for Halstead, who already had the perpetrator in custody. Our staff member provided the missing link, and saved the victim from having to replace expensive specialist tools.

HAVE YOU BEEN TO THE FRIDGE?

There are not many places these days where you can find for free wholesome food in large quantities and you can take what you fancy. Most days there is bread, brown, white, French stick, walnut stick, sourdough, gluten free, seeded, sliced, unsliced, soda bread, rolls or loaves. There is often milk, fruit and vegetables, and from time to time 100 boxes of mince pies, fancy cakes and chocolates, and flowers almost every day.

Please feel free to help yourself! And thankyou to all the supermarkets for preventing waste by giving away their surplus food.





Halstead Day Centre is in the limelight. It provides a service to older residents who cannot get out and socialize, and this is even more vital when many are shielding from the virus. Cllr Andy Munday, former Mayor of Halstead from 2018 – 20, recently presented a cheque to V Harman at the Day Centre, for £2490 to help with running costs. These were funds raised during his second year as Mayor.

CONTACT US

Halstead Town Councl

Queens Hall Chipping Hill Halstead. Essex CO9 2BY Tel: 01787 476480

Email: townclerk@halsteadtowncouncil.org.uk Website: www.halsteadtowncouncil.org.uk The office is closed to the public at present but please do call us

